Draft Minutes of SAAF Meeting
Held on Friday 13 June 2014
Glenmore Lodge

Aviemore
Attendees:
Members
	Barry Edmondson
	Abernethy Trust


	Mike Masino
	Scout Association

	Nick Cole
	Outdoor Angus

	Debbie Williams
	Glencoe Outdoor Centre

	Gavin Howat
	HSE

	Dougie Shannon
	Glasgow City Council OE Services

	Dave Horrocks
	Adventure Scotland

	Tony Shepherd
	Outward Bound Loch Eli


Observers
	Jane Campbell Morrison
	RYA Scotland (Chair)

	Shaun Roberts
	Glenmore Lodge/ sportscotland

	Bill Steven
	SAPOE

	Alan Smith
	IOL


1
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

Jane Campbell Morrison gave a warm welcome to all present and thanked Glenmore Lodge for providing the venue and secretary for the meeting. Shaun Roberts was formally introduced as the new Principal of Glenmore Lodge.
2
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Agenda agreed as circulated.  

3
MINUTES of PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.


Matters Arising
Jane Campbell Morrison to update on Scottish Government, agreement in principle to provide secretarial support for SAAF. Everyone agreed that this was not only practical but adds to SAAF’s credibility having support from the government. 

As discussed in last meeting Keith Ballam has replaced Caroline Warburton and was nominated by Caroline to take her place in SAAF. It was felt he should apply through the process at the end of the year as opposed to taking Caroline’s place and everyone agreed that this was fair.

Alan Smith to provide an IOL update for the group.
4
Discussion around constitution of SAAF
After the last meeting where Iain agreed to draft a note for SAAF observers Jane felt there was an opportunity to look at SAAF’s constitution and determine whether it was still fit for purpose. In the note Iain clarified observers are welcome to contribute to discussion but can not take part in any votes.
Dougie Shannon felt discussion on how broad of a view on the constitution and pros and cons of other groups systems was needed. Nick Cole pointed out the need to remember that members needs to include groups with varying aims so as to ensure differing viewpoints. Jane proposed a Working Group to look at the Terms of reference for SAAF ensuring appropriate representation and the process of recruitment is fit for purpose. 
There has been thoughts on legalising part of it and Jane has been in touch with Lorna Callan from Sport Scotland for funding as this would fall under the realm of sportscotland’s Expert Legal Resource.
Everyone agreed that this Working Group could communicate through email and with that being the case Nick offered to have the first look.

It was noted that any decisions from this meeting need to be ratified as there were not enough members in attendance. This was agreed to be done through email.

5 
Scottish Adventure Activities Working Group Update
The government are not in a rush for SAAF to produce the final copy of this proposal but are keen to get an idea of cost sooner rather than later. The Working Group has set themselves a deadline of April 2015 as the Governments deadline is the end of 2015. V4 of this report as circulated has also been sent to the Government. This version was discussed with the intent to raise any questions before phoning Anna Rogerson.
Dougie expressed confusion as to why National Governing Bodies were being included in the interview process as they are not providers/commercial. Jane and Debbie Williams explained that some of them are providers and providers use NGB standards for commercial use so would be useful getting their view. Gavin Howat shared that the Irish Government have NGB’s involved. 
Dougie felt that a definition of what was meant by consultation and what was up for consultation should be defined. Jane had sent the Government a Working Group extract to define this role and Anna had come back saying what they wanted from SAAF was to produce what they thought the regulations should be. Gavin explained that it would be the overall shape and feel of the regulations that SAAF put forward, nothing to do with the legal drafting. Tony Shepard agreed with Dougie that SAAF needs absolute clarity on what the Government wants. Nick and Jane agreed that what was needed from SAAF was the bounds and basis of what the Government should base their regulations on. Dougie feels SAAF should have this in writing from the Government and Nick suggested they could add this into the document. Jane has received an outline document from the Scottish Government. 
Discussion was had about whether to add voluntary sector onto the interview list and how to go about doing this. Gavin talked about reports becoming more refined the more versions created and therefore the need to engage with a broader range of people at the start is necessary for the most desired final document. Jane agreed to email out the Terms of Reference sent by Anna.

11.50 Anna joined by telephone.

Anna apologised for not being able to make the meeting due to the Youth Strategy being in the final stages before next Tuesday. Anna confirmed that the transfer was going to happen by Autumn 2015. Anna thanked Jane for SAAF’s proposal and recognized the need for support for this. Anna agrees in principle that the government would help fund this and will discuss this with Jane. Anna will email the link for the National Walking Strategy launched today.
Jane explained that SAAF would like to amend V4 to have more of a context around the consultation side of the work and Anna agreed that this was sensible as both the Government and SAAF should be entirely clear on the work.
After talking to Anna everyone agreed that despite there being potential for this to be a poison chalice it is a great opportunity and a chance for SAAF to lead the way.

Jane to share the rough timeline that Debbie put together as long as all under the understanding that this is not set in concrete and dependent on many external factors. 
6 
AAIAC

Barry Edmonson explained the last AAIAC meeting resulted in AAIAC reinvestigating their position. The general consensus from external groups and AAIAC is that they want AAIAC to continue but AAIAC needs to think about how to move forward and what they are going to do about funding. The update on AAIAC was circulated prior to this meeting via email.
AAIAC decided not to continue with the SkillsActive register project as the value of the register seemed to be waning especially when the transfer became more positive. AAIAC gave SkillsActive until May to provide a business and marketing plan which they did not deliver.
AAIAC have given themselves until September to gain support and work out a plan for the future.

Jane and Debbie both offered venues for meeting if AAIAC were able to travel. 
Dougie asked if there would be any support SAAF were able to offer suggesting covering the cost for a SAAF observer to attend meetings. Jane agreed in principal to periodically cover this cost perhaps gaining a permanent seat at the table when AAIAC has a future plan.
Dougie wanted to know what SAAF’s opinion was of keeping AAIAC to report back to AAIAC by the end of July. Debbie thought that it is useful for SAAF to have a technical group to call upon if need be. Jane could not see a reason for not having AAIAC. It was agreed that Dougie would draft a written response to AAIAC from SAAF and show Jane before sending.
7
SkillsActive Discussion
Dougie explained that the hope for SKillsActive was to develop and promote an accessible route to the outdoor sector by creating a more sustainable and funded pathway into the sector. Many feel that SkillsActive are losing their way due to core funding being withdrawn and having to now rely on project funding. There might be a chance for SAAF to encourage SkillsActive in a certain direction.
The group consensus was that SkillsActive and SAAF offer mutual support and SAAF did not want to fall out with them. Agreed to articulate SAAF concerns through a letter to initiate discussions. Dougie agreed to draft a letter to run past Jane before taking to the next SkillsActive Executive meeting.

8 
HSE/AALS Update
Gavin will send out web address.
1235 licences enforced in the UK this month, roughly 15% in Scotland. Movement for the last 6 months in the HSE – Claire McNichols moved on with Tony Amond taking her place who was replaced by Rob Vondy who is interested in attending SAAF meeting at some point. David Ashton is acting Deputy Executive with David Snowball replacing him.

Licensing will continue in England and the licensing authority home will remain with the HSE for now.
Gavin will send Jane the Adventure Activities Network Community signup link for everyone to have a look at. 

The private members bill was introduced regulating overseas expeditions. This ran out of time and may well run out of time again.

9
 Sportscotland Outdoor Group Update
Jane offered Megan’s apologies as she is very busy with the commonwealth games before heading in for orthopaedic surgery next week.
Shaun Roberts had no formal update from Megan but reiterated the fact that once the Commonwealth Games had passed sportscotland would be producing their 5 year plan and this is the time to push the outdoor agenda. Shaun welcomed the group to share views and ideas with him about how and what to put forward to ensure the Outdoor Agenda is on sportscotland radar.

10
 SAAF Conference Working Group Update
Mike Masino shared the proposed date will be mid-late October. Jane explained that this date allows ministers to attend and gives them enough time to advertise to the government.

Mike advised that there were a number of venue options available for conference and Shaun offered to be of assistance in brainstorming these.

The main focus had to be to achieve much greater engagement with the outdoor sector. Barry suggested a road show format and the working group responded that this is in the proposal but they want the conference to act as a launch event.

11
 AOB
Alan Smith provided an IOL update. As the IOL were a largely disbursed group and with many people dropping out IOL has been put on a hiatus. There has been discussion of how to go forward and talk of recruiting a Scotland chair as IOL want to improve their model for Scotland. IOL have a commitment to creating something strong in Scotland but are in a bit of a limbo at the moment. There hasn’t been a meeting for about 18 months.
Jane shared the Scottish Sports Association update and it was agreed that Jane would share information that gets passed on to her. The Forestry and National Access Forum are making positive steps.

National Walking Strategy launched today and the Youth Sport Strategy is in it’s final stages which Jane will share with the group.

Youthlink Scotland are holding an event in Holyrood Park but as invites only went to Youthlink members Jane was only notified last minute.

Bill Steven thanked the group for being able to come along as the newly appointed SAPOE chair and would like to continue this. Jane pointed out that SAAF shares minutes with SAPOE but not vice versa. Bill is happy to begin sharing SAPOE minutes with SAAF. 

Bill discussed the frustration of having a First Aid pre-requisite for NGB awards especially when the pre-requisite is often for a course that doesn’t exist ‘off the shelf’. SAOPE felt that perhaps a generic First Aid requirement or removing this requirement for NBG awards could be an option and that SAAF may be a better group to put this idea forward. Shaun added that from an assessors point of view deferring someone for this requirement didn’t make much sense.
Jane felt perfectly comfortable raising this at the Outdoor Pursuits Group and was happy to do this.

12
DATES OF NEXT MEETING
Friday 26th September 2014 at Glenmore Lodge 
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